

MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

March 15, 2002

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

SB 10XXX (Sher and Scott), which would clarify the diesel fuel exemption for farmers, passed out of the Senate Appropriations Committee on a 7-4 party line vote.  It is expected that the bill may be heard on the Senate floor Monday, March 18, 2002.  This bill would essentially reverse a pending decision by the state’s tax officials to expand the state sales tax exemption on diesel well beyond the farm.  The expanded exemption could result in an approximate $12 million reduction in MTA funds. (See February Board Report.)

SB 10XXX is one of two bills introduced in the Legislature to clarify the diesel fuel exemption.  AB 2809 (Longville) is being heard in the regular 2001-2002 session of the Legislature while SB 10XXX is being heard in the third extraordinary session.  If approved, SB 10XXX would take effect sooner than AB 2809. 
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